

# **City Administration**

**DATE:** March 15, 2022

**FROM:** Keith Hunke, City Administrator

ITEM: Special Assessment Task Force Update

### **REQUEST:**

Receive an update on the efforts of the Special Assessment Task Force.

Please place this item on the March 22, 2022, City Commission meeting agenda.

## **BACKGROUND INFORMATION:**

The City Commission directed the Special Assessment Task Force (SATF) to reconvene in July of 2021. Membership of the SATF reflected stakeholder groups and residents of the city. The mission of the SATF was: Recommend a residential and commercial fee structure; Request ballot question verbiage approving the street utility fee concept, and Recommend timing of the ballot question. The SATF update results from a progression of meetings over the course of many months, robust discussions with the stakeholder and residential SATF representatives, general policy consensus, and development of final recommendations for consideration of the City Commission.

### RECOMMENDED CITY COMMISSION ACTION:

Receive an update on the efforts of the Special Assessment Task Force.

## STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION:

Keith J. Hunke | City Administrator | 355-1300 or khunke@bismarcknd.gov